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TAPE 183, SIDE A

CHAIR FORD:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

HB 2654 - Public Hearing

005  SEIJI  SHIRITIORI, representing  SEN  HAMBY: submits  and 
summarizes -3 amendments (EXHIBIT A) -fiscal impact may be reduced

070  REP NAITO: the -3 amendments are  a combination of the -2
amendments and some concerns of Sen Cohen. They are the result of a work
group on the

subject -supports the -3 amendment -a plan for recovery is needed,
Section 4 -there should be  means within existing  revenue to  fund the
recovery

program

SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD, -2 amendment (EXHIBIT B)

146  JEFFREY  KUSHNER, DIRECTOR,  OFFICE OF  ALCOHOL  & DRUG  ABUSE
PROGRAMS: refers to Methadone Task Force report -supports the -2
amendment -this bill sets up the  independent central intake central
registry

mechanism -the bill retains the goal for programs  and clients of
achieving a



drug free status understanding -the bill speaks to the coordination
needed  with OMAP and the Drug

Use Review  of Oregon  to insure  an  accurate profile  of Medicaid

clients and their prescription drugs -the bill designates opiate drug 
abuse committee to reevaluate the

existing Oregon Administrative Rules regarding methadone maintenance -2
amendment changes the wording so that methadone is not a program- it is
part of a program, it is a service. 205    -3 amendment -discusses
funding -this issue is second on the beer & wine tax priority list 241  
 discussion of two year issue 336    -language change to section 4, sub
2 relating to effective date

TAPE 184, SIDE A

035    KUSHNER:  explains effect of bill on private or semi private
programs

068  ROSANNA  CREIGHTON,  CITIZENS  FOR  A  DRUG  FREE  OREGON: 
Testifies in support of the bill -two year issue -extensive use of
methadone -program should be accountable for reasoning for extended
treatment

100    REP EIGHMEY:  suggests language change -delete the words, "funded
in whole or in part by the state"

130   CREIGHTON:  qualified,   independent  person   should  do   the
intake assessment

140    KUSHNER:  Central registry would be in Portland -A & D has
authority to contract out for services

SUBMITTED FOR  THE  RECORD,  fiscal analysis  statement  on  HB 2654-2

(EXHIBIT C)

245    JUDY MCGINTY, representing SEN COHEN:  testifies in support of HB
265 4 -discusses central registry -discusses subsidized cost

384    ANN UHLER, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR, C.O.D.A. INC: -suggests language
changes to the -3 amendment: page 2, section 2, line 11, "physician have
a background in addiction" page 3, section 4,  line 12, after "synthetic
 opiates" insert, "in an

outpatient drug treatment setting"

TAPE 183, SIDE B

030    UHLER:  continues testimony

037    KUSHNER:  discusses outpatient and residential treatment programs

056    UHLER:  intake process:  supports central registry -describes
managed care model of intake processing -does not support separate place
for assessment -lower cost -trust factor for accessing treatment
-supports two year review, with exceptions



210  KRISTEN FUNK-TRACY,  representing REP  NAITO: conflict  of interest
must be eliminated -supports central intake registry at least cost

288    CHAIR FORD:  amendments will be drafted

290  MELANIE  ZERMER,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: reviews  changes  to 
the -3 amendments

360  CLARK  CAMPBELL, OFFICE  OF  ALCOHOL &  DRUG  ABUSE: section  by
section review of proposed amendments (EXHIBIT D)

TAPE 184, SIDE B

040    CAMPBELL:  continues review

SB 483 - Work Session

125  RICHARD KOSESAN, OREGON  ATHLETIC TRAINERS SOCIETY:  the amendments
have been discussed with the physical therapists and the following
language

changes are proposed: -section  1,  subsection  1,  line  6,  delete 
"competitive",  insert

"athletic" -section 1, subsection 1, line 7, after the word,
"professional" insert the word, "athletic" and delete, "for other
recognized organization" -describes Oregon Athletic Trainers Advisory
committee -oversees initiation of the registration process -advises
Health Division of certification standards maintained within the state

178    REP FISHER:  discussion of fees

SUBMITTED FOR THE RECORD, fiscal analysis statement for SB 483 (EXHIBIT
E)

200    ZERMER:  section 6 language

235    REP MEEK:  direction for advisory committee

282    CHAIR FORD:  amendments will be drafted 293    SARAH WYLIE,
CERTIFIED ATHLETIC TRAINER:  explains certification fees

316    LLOYD ATHEARN, HEALTH DIVISION: -unaware of real public health
problem addressed here -no assessment of certified athletic trainers
-the advisory committee that does not tie in with activities established
in the bill

350  REP  LUKE:  difference  between  certified  and  non-certified
athletic trainers

370    ATHEARN:  continues testimony

TAPE 185, SIDE A

HB 3542 - Public Hearing

020    REP MASON:  describes what HB 3542 will do -OHSU would  reserve 
one-half  of  student  enrollment  for  students

committed to practicing primary care -the state would pay for that



education -there is a shortage of primary care physicians -medical
students  would graduate  with no  debt  and a  commitment to

primary care

140  MARY  LUNDY, EXECUTIVE  DIRECTOR, OREGON  ACADEMY OF  FAMILY
PHYSICIANS: testifies in support of the concept of HB 3542 -submits and
reads written testimony (EXHIBIT F) -more residency-trained family
physicians are needed -commitment to primary care practice should be
established early 200    -discusses section 6

242    LOIS DAVIS, OHSU:  describes primary care programs at OHSU -goal
is to increase family care slots from 9 to 24 -ultimate goal is fifty
percent primary care physicians

CHAIR FORD:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:20 a.m.
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Barbara Porter                  Melanie Zermer Clerk                    
      Administrator
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